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June 1, 2007
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E
Dear Councilmember Gossett:
Enclosed for your consideration is an Equal Employment Opportunity and Affirmative Action Plan (Plan) as required by King County Ordinance Number 15714.  The recent adoption of Ordinance Number 15714 required King County to develop and submit a successor Plan to the council by June 1, 2007.
In recent months, County Council and Executive staff have collaborated in a concerted effort to improve the King County Equal Employment Opportunity and Affirmative Action Plan (Plan).  The transmission and adoption of this Plan will ensure compliance with federal grant recipient requirements and will improve the manner in which King County administers and reports on equal employment opportunity.  For example, the county is converting to a 5-year performance-based approach which will emphasize long-term accomplishments.  Previous approaches have not afforded as great an opportunity to plan and carry out long-term improvements.  Each of the county departments has developed specific plans of action which, for the first time, are included in the report.  Those reports will be updated annually and reported to the council.
The Plan demonstrates that the overall representation for people of color continues to be positive and representative of the workforce availability.  There continues to be areas of under-representation for women. Placement goals have been established for persons of color and for women in job groups that show under-representation.  Current practices for affecting the representation of persons with disabilities percentages within the workforce were reviewed.  It has been determined that recruiting and placement efforts for persons with disabilities may be necessary to achieve a better workforce representation.  As has been the case in the past, accurate reporting of the numbers of persons with disabilities in our workforce continues to be a challenge because the data reflects only those persons with disabilities who choose to self-identify.  As part of this Plan, the Human Resources Division (HRD of the Department of Executive Services will continue to engage that issue appropriate.
The enclosed 2008 Plan is being circulated to the King County Civil Rights Commission, the Section 504/ADA Advisory Committee, and the employee-based EEO/AA Advisory Committee as required.  Overall, the Plan demonstrates the Executive’s continued high performance and commitment to equal employment opportunity.  To ensure continued and increased success, specific strategies for improvement are outlined in the departmental implementation plans mentioned above.  As in previous years, these committees may provide the council and my office with commentary resulting from their respective reviews.  
I recommend approval of this ordinance and look forward to the council’s consideration of the plan.  Please feel free to contact Anita Whitfield, the Director of the Human Resources Division at 206-296-1737 if you have any questions or need further information.
Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers


ATTN:  Ross Baker, Chief of Staff




  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council
Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget
Paul Tanaka, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive Services (DES)

James J. Buck, County Administrative Officer Designee, DES



Anita Whitfield, Director, Human Resources Division (HRD), DES



Michael Frawley, Deputy Director, HRD, DES



Kevin Franklin, Diversity Services Manager, HRD, DES
